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Attendance  

  

 

This week’s attendance is 95% 

Class Average 

Nursery 97% 

Reception 98% 

Year 1 92% 

Year 2 89% 

Year 3 98% 

Year 4 97% 

Year 5 95% 

Year 6 92% 

Reminder 

Gates open at 8:45am and close at 8:50am. After 8:50 

pupils must enter through the office as late. 
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LUNCHTIME AWARDS 
Each week the Midday Assistants celebrate the achievements of all children but give special recognition to some 

children to receive the Lunchtime award.  

Nursery Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6  

KJ Jorgie Tairah Joshua Georgia-
Rose 

Chukka Harriet Joshua 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance  

We are seeing a decline in parent communication regarding attendance.  

To report your child absence please either email infodiscoveryhyde@victoriousacademies.org or ring the 

school before 9am.  

You must email the main school email address and NOT Miss Oldham directly.  

When ringing school please select option 1 ‘report a child’s absence’ where you will be able to leave a 

voicemail message. This option will not put you through to someone in the office. If you need to speak 

directly to someone in the office, you can select option 4.   

 

If you do not follow the above absence policy then you will be contacted by the school to ask why your child 

is absent. If there is no contact made, then a welfare check at the home may be conducted.  

 

Late 

The school gates open at 8.45am and promptly close at 8.50am.  

If you arrive after 8.50am you will need to enter through the office and complete a late slip with a reason as 

to why you are late.  

All children must be accompanied by an adult when entering late.  

Children with walking to and from school permission will be asked to complete and sign their own late slip. If 

this becomes a frequent occurrence then a discussion will be had with parents.  

 

If you arrive after 9.30am then your child will be marked as unauthorised late. This will mean the full 

morning session will be unauthorised.  

 

If you have any concerns or queries regarding attendance then please email 

infodiscoveryhyde@victoriousacademies.org for the attention of Miss Bentley-Dawson.  

 

  

mailto:infodiscoveryhyde@victoriousacademies.org
mailto:infodiscoveryhyde@victoriousacademies.org
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Diary Dates  
16th July  9:00 – 9:45  Nursery Sports session  

16th July  2pm  Reception and KS1 Sports Day 
Reception - Year 2 children to 
come in sports wear to school 

17th July 2pm  KS2 Sports day 
Year 3 - Year 6 children to come 

in sports wear to school 
19th July Pm  Reports sent out via Arbor  

 
19TH July 

 
6:30 – 8pm  Yr 6 leavers event 

23rd July  Year 5 and 6 Glossop trip All children not on Free School 
Meals need to provide a packed 

lunch 

25th July 9:00  Year 6 leavers assembly 

 

Parent Pay – End of Year  

Please can all parents check their child’s parent pay account(s) and ensure any debt is 
cleared in preparation for the end of the school year. All accounts should be up to date and 

in credit or with a zero-balance ready for September 2024. 

Childrens Nutrition Team newsletter 

 

Please see below for the Childrens Nutrition Team newsletter for parents over the summer holidays.  

CNT Newsletter Summer.pdf 

 

file:///C:/Users/COldham/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/IK51SIXC/CNT%20Newsletter%20Summer.pdf


 
 
 

                                              Friday 12th July   

  

                                                                    

Network Rail – Rail safety. 

 

Due to increasing incidents of trespass on the railway near our school, we have been sent a 

15 minute safety video for you to watch with your child at home. We will be watching these 

videos in school too.  

NEW Primary school version: Suitable for KS1: 
https://learnliveuk.com/ks1-primary-school-safety-talk/ 

 

NEW Primary school version: Suitable for KS2: 
https://learnliveuk.com/network-rail-primary-school-safety-talk 

 

Greater Manchester Fire and Rescue Service – Water safety. 

 

Please have a read through this leaflet with your child to ensure they are aware of what to do in an 

open water emergency.  

dying-for-a-dip-leaflet_fsc-wsl-a_accessible.pdf 

 

 

https://learnliveuk.com/ks1-primary-school-safety-talk/
https://learnliveuk.com/network-rail-primary-school-safety-talk
file:///C:/Users/COldham/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/IK51SIXC/dying-for-a-dip-leaflet_fsc-wsl-a_accessible.pdf
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Summer SEN reviews 

• If your child has an EHCP (but not Year 6) their SEN review can be booked for Friday 19th July. 

• If your child is on SEN support (or in Year 6 with an EHCP) their SEN review can be booked for Monday 
22nd July 

 
Please use the Arbor app to book an appointment. The day will already be pre-selected for you and you 
choose a time. The app is free to download from app store or google play 

 

In the review we will discuss what we are pleased about, what has been going well, what we are concerned 
about and any next steps. 

Please note these are the only times available for SEN reviews. If you are unable to attend the review, a copy 
of the paperwork will be sent home on Tuesday 23rd July and you can add your comments to this paperwork 
and return it to school. 

If you have any questions, please email me. 

Thank you 

Mrs Mayers 

jmayers@victoriousacademies.org 

 

This MUST be booked by Wednesday 17th July.  
 

 

mailto:jmayers@victoriousacademies.org
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Year 5 and 6 parents 

One of the local high schools have recently shared details of the following free course. 

I have completed it myself and found it useful. It doesn’t take long to complete either! 

There are no personal questions about your child’s needs, therefore, even if your child 

does not have additional needs, but you know they are anxious about moving to 

secondary school, this course may help you too.  

I hope you find it useful if you complete it. 

Mrs Mayers  

  

Moving up to secondary school for children with additional needs - a free course  
 
The access code is SUNFLOWER and you need a Tameside postcode to access for free. 
The link is here in case you come across any parents/carers/grandparents you may 
want to signpost to this - https://inourplace.heiapply.com/online-learning/course/128 
 
 
This is what it entails; 
This short specialist course is for parents, relatives or friends of children who have 
additional needs. Your child may have motor coordination needs, be dyslexic, very 
anxious, autistic, really dislike change, have ADHD, a learning disability, a physical 
disability or any other additional need. 
 
It is designed to support both you and them as they transition into secondary school. 
Building on the principles of nurturing emotional wellbeing shaped by the Solihull 
Approach, the course will help you to develop your communication and support their 
development. 
 
It's also for you as a support for your emotional wellbeing. Parenting a child with 
additional needs can bring a range of big emotions, that at times may feel 
overwhelming. Recognising and processing these feelings is a really important part of 
the care you provide your child. 
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CHILD OF THE WEEK  
Each week the teachers celebrate the achievements of all children but give special recognition to some children to 

receive the Child of the Week award.  
Nursery Yosuf For achieving and inspiring: Yosuf selected different materials and made a super boat that 

floats. 
Well done for trying so hard! We are so proud of you 

Reception Paige For achieving and improving: Paige wrote a super fact about her favourite sea creature a 
pufferfish. 

Year 1 Esmae For Inspiring: This week Esmae has thought of some fantastic adjectives to describe the 
horrid ingredients on her disgusting sandwich. She gave us all inspiration for our writing. 

Year 2 Elliot For Achieving: This term, Elliot has been an ‘Always’ child in Year 2. He always makes the 
right choices, always shows the right learning behaviours and attitude and always completes 
his work to the best of his ability! 

Year 3 Coby-
James 

For Improving- Coby-James has had a fantastic week with many good choices. He has 
worked well with others and has sought out support from adults when necessary. He has 
also asked to do jobs to support his regulation, this has supported him to be able to do his 
best in and out of the classroom. 

Year 4  Ethan For Caring and Inspiring – This week year 4 have has a new teacher in the classroom and 
Ethan has been very helpful and informative to her throughout the day. He has shown her 
Century and explained what it is all about and has been a delight to have in the classroom. 

Year 5 Sophie Sophie has been very positive and kind this week. She has been helping out in the classroom 
and making cards and pictures for her teachers. She has been showing our caring value to 
others. Well done. 

Year 6  Evan  For improving and achieving - Evan has kept up the good work as we have been winding 
down after our STAs! He has continued to focus on his writing and has been performing well 
in our production rehearsals! 
 

 

 

 

Menu  
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WELLBEING STARS  

Each week we work on developing skills regarding mental health and wellbeing with the children. This certificate 

celebrates those who have shown a great understanding in this week’s focus for their class. 

Nursery  Lottie Lottie has been a kind friend this week helping her friends use the sticky tape in the design 
and make area.            

Reception Mia Mia has been a kind friend this week and made friendship bracelets for her friends. 

Year 1  Sophie For Inspiring: This week, Sophie showed courage and bravery after a bump on the 

playground. She shook it off, kept smiling, took a deep breath and produced some 

excellent work! 

Year 2 Eloise For Caring: This week Eloise saw a friend in her class without a piece of snack. Eloise took 

it upon herself to find her friend a piece of snack so she wouldn’t go hungry. 

Year 3 Maxwell Max had the first solo at Victorious Voices this week and even though he felt some nerves 
he found the courage to perform to the best of his ability. All of the teachers were very 
proud. 

Year 4  Sofia Sofia has shown our Discovery values this week and in particular our caring value when 
having a new teacher in the classroom. She has been very polite and welcoming and was 
always ready when the teacher    needed the classes attention. 

Year 5 Marquez For Achieving & Inspiring – Marquez has a really good attitude to learning. His knowledge 
on Robert Falcon Scott and his expedition has allowed him to plan a great diary. We are 
looking forward to reading it. Well done Marquez. 

Year 6  Year 6  Last week, Year 6 embarked on the start of their new adventure last week – HIGH 
SCHOOL! They attended their transition days and it has been great to see all the children 
supporting each other by answering questions and offering advice! Keep it up Year 6! 

 


